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Minutes 2025 BFA Annual General Meeting 
Saturday 5th July 2025  - 1800 hrs 
at Weymouth and Portland Sailing Academy 
1. In attendance: Richard Sharp (Chair) John Heyes, Russell New, Tom Gissane, Mike De Courcy, John Greenwood, Lawrence Crispin, Alex Farrall, Simon Percival, Phil Smith, Roman Khodykin, Fergus Allen, Mark Macdonald, Russ Ward, Gary Phare, Tim Tavinor, Allan Burrell, Simon Philbrook, Chris Barbary, Martin Hughes, Richard Phillips, Andy Couch, John Green, Mike De Courcy, Howard Sellars, Andy Denison, Remco Boot
2. Apologies: Rory Barnes, Tim Carver, John Mackie 
3. 2024 minutes – Minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting. Proposed Chris Barbary  seconded Alex Farrell
4. Election of Officers 

Richard Sharp  - Chairman of BFA 

Simon Percival – Secretary of BFA 

John Heyes – Communications / Website 

Laurence Crispen – Eastern Representative 

John Mackie – Northern Representative

Martin Hughes – Development and Measurement

All the above are happy to stand for the coming 12 months 

Meeting unanimously agreed 

Two vacancies on the BFA committee, that of Membership Secretary and Treasurer 

Richard Sharp thanked John Heyes for covering the Treasurer role for the past 12 months 

Russell New happy to stand for the BFA Treasurer role 

Proposed by John Heyes 

Seconded by Martin Hughes 

The meeting unanimously agreed that Russell New be elected to Treasurer role 

Tom Gissane is happy to stand for the BFA Membership role 

Proposed John Greenwood 

Seconded by Phil Smith 

Meeting unanimously agreed Tom Gissane elected to Membership role 

5. Matters arising – To be dealt with at end of the meeting  
6. Chairmans Report 

Welcome all
My first 12 months in this role seems to have rushed past but, for me, this has been a very steep learning curve which goes on.  I have been hugely supported and assisted by both the committee and also you sailors. I thank you for that.

In my opinion the UK fleet is in a very good place. Compared to some of you I am relatively new to the class but, accepting that we have lost the squad guys, the standard of the sailors, kit, preparation and training is way higher than when I joined. We have welcomed back lots of Finn superstars from the past but also attracted many very talented sailors from other classes.

The effort that some of our top sailors make to continue improving is very impressive and that is being reflected in the international event results.

Demand for used boats remains high and this year we have seen a number of new boats appearing. This helps the fleet develop. We suffered significant issues with obtaining masts after the events at Hayling last year but that was eventually resolved and now we seem to be in good shape. This has been helped by the manufacture of a new mast at a sensible price that will to be available in the UK via HD sails.

Some sail manufacturers are working on Finn sails that are more durable with the aim of providing a longer competitive life.

Cost control, and perception, is important for the class. We need to spread the word that you don’t need to go crazy with spending to be competitive in the fleet. There is maybe a perception that the Finn is a rich man’s boat but there are lots of sailors going very well in 20 year old boats who, with a decent rig, are extremely competitive.  You can win events in boats that cost less than a new Laser and their value will hold up.

In terms of events, Simon has done a brilliant job organising a fantastic schedule of events this year and John Mackie has worked wonders getting together a Northern Series.

We have been provided with great one day warm up events in the early spring (with series in both the South and North), then followed by events spread around the UK.

We are of course always thinking of new ways to build the attendances and with that in mind, for next season we are pleased to announce that if a new sailor attends any event in 2026 (except the nationals) there will be no entry fee.

We are also considering 4-day nationals and will be looking for your input on this, plus suitable venues going forward. These are to include Northern and Scottish venues. Suggestions welcome.

The use of our demo boat, Finnspiration, has been maybe inconsistent.

Certainly a number of sailors have tried it and gone on to buy Finns but it’s use needs to be promoted. So spread the word that it is available. Thanks to Mike for maintaining the boat and arranging its use.

We do need to remember that the UK Finn fleet is not just us – there are many many sailors dotted around the UK who sail on their own or in mini club fleets and we need to try to encourage them to get involved or at least stay engaged with the class. Taking this years Inlands to Rutland, who have their own little fleet, is such an initiative and hopefully we will see more of them at events in the future.

We do need to think about ways to grow the younger end of the fleet. At many events there are way more sailors older than 50 comparted to those ‘youngsters’ below 50.  Whilst the boat itself may not now necessarily be the choice of many youngsters we must still try to attract the 30 + age group sailors. Suggestions welcomed.

In terms of the committee I have already mentioned the great work from Simon and John Mackie. Martin Hughes is off to Cascais to attend the measurement course – this will be very useful to us.

John Heyes has worked very hard to get our website updated and it is still a great source of information that needs to be retained. We are hoping to retain John as our media guru.

Chris has managed our membership for several years but is standing down as membership secretary and we should thank him 

In the background Rory keeps our boat records up to date still.

Lawrence is our man in the east and helped organise one of the best events for ages at Thorpe bay this year (he also paid the bar bill so deserves a special mention !).

Peter Vinton is stepping away from the Classic Finn position. We thank him, for all his work over the years and hope to see him back out in a Finn soon. He has kindly offered to continue to assist with any Classic Finn issues. 

We are hoping to welcome new Membership Secretary and Treasurer later in this meeting. The 2 sailors concerned have shown attributes that are rare in the fleet – they are young AND bright !

We must thank our sponsors Vaikobi, Sailing Chandlery and Integro Pro who are backing us this week and have provided our prizes. North Sails are also supporting our Silver Finn series this year.

So all in all I think things are heading the right way

7.  Membership report Chris Barbary 
My thanks to my fellow and past committee members who have helped me carry out my duties in the last few years.  My thanks also to Tom who will be taking over from me.  Please make it easier for Tom to do his role by subscribing to direct debit for your payments moving forward 
Membership

A positive year, we maintained our membership at around the 130 members level which is consistent with the previous years, summary of Membership as follows. 

· Full Members: 119

· Associate Members: 7

· Honorary: 4
Membership remains well spread across the country with the following breakdown, although largest regions remain in the south of the country.

· East: 7

· Midlands:9

· North East: 4

· North West: 14

· Overseas: 2

· Scotland: 7

· South: 54

· South East: 12

· South West: 15

· Wales: 1

· No specified: 5
Membership by age category, is dominated by Grand Master and Great Grandmaster categories.  Although positive is still our Legend and Super Legend members.  
PSNs.

We have introduced PSN No’s 101 – 200 this year lots of availability with the 3 digit PSN’s.  

A number of Members have not updated their PSNs.  Please ensure that the PSNs are renewed on time otherwise you risk forfeiting these numbers and they will be made available. Available Numbers are updated regularly and listed on our Website: these currently include : 57, 63, 71, 88, 91, 93
Payments

The BFA is a volunteer committee.  Our personal time is taken up each year chasing the larger number of Members who don’t pay their subscriptions on time.  Firstly a big thank you to those that do pay their membership on time, to those who don’t and forget and who receive reminders from us please consider using a direct debit payment so that we don’t need to chase.  94 members are now using direct debits.  
8. Registration  - Rory Barnes 

7 boats registered in last 12 months latest number GBR 819

1 new Devoti

2 from 2002 first registration 

2 from 2017 first registration

1 from 2009 NED import 

1 from 2012 AUS import

9. Events  – Simon Percival 

Nationals 2026 Brixham 3/4/5 July 

2027 Thorpe Bay date TBA

UK Masters 2026 Hayling 25/26 April 

Warsash 3/4 Oct 2026

2026 Inlands TBA possibly return to Rutland as they have a very keen Finn fleet 

Spring 1-day event still popular Burghfield sprint will be shared with OK`s in 2026 date TBA 

John Mackie working on a similar program for Northerns to 2025 for next year  

10. Matters arising 
On the back of the IFA decision to limit entry to 120 boats for the Gold Cup and Europeans on the occasions when the Masters is outside Europe 

John Greenwood submitted a proposal to the BFA and membership with regards qualification in these instances 

Good opportunity to build on the enthusiasm within the class but also support quality racing 

Remko Boot the IFA event coordinator shared information with the meeting with regards some thoughts of the IFA and how they would like to support national associations perhaps with a consistent scoring guide 

A good discussion took place and all agreed it was in the best interest of the class, the TT series would be a good starting point, BFA would look at a proposal taking on board comments and share with the membership later in the year.  

Remko took the opportunity to promote IFA events in 2025 as well as the events schedule to take place in Brisbane in 2026 and shared further information should sailors be interested in attending.

Tim Tavinor as IFA technical lead updated the group with regards refreshed class rules which should be in place later in the year 
Significant changes are that mobile phones allowed on water placed within buoyancy tank during racing purely as a safety and security feature

No appetite to permit GPS equipment during racing all fine to use during training sessions

No movement with regards carbon booms costs may be prohibitive 

Thomas Wilks building his own masts now competitively priced so positive news 

Tim reminded group that you are all part of the IFA and able to get involved in technical matters by submitting proposals to the team 

Meeting ended at 1915 
